
 

October 5th, 1927 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock p.m. Those present and answering 
at roll call were, Councilmen Moslander, Penberthy, Meders, Bear, 
Ellison, Rogers, Hall. City Attorney Hinman, City Manager 
Thompson, City Clerk Niles. 
 
The minutes of the regular session held September 21st and the 
special session September 30th were read and approved. 
 
Mr. J. C. Glassford, representing the Continental Oil Company, 
appeared and protested against having to restore the corners of 
2nd and Main and 7th and Main, where the Continental Oil Stations 

are located, to their original condition. Councilman Hall moved, 
Councilman Meders seconded the motion that the Council defer 
action on this matter until a later time. 
 
The Chamber of Commerce circulated a petition among the various 
business men regarding the one-hour parking law. In this petition 
it was agreed that if the business men would park their cars 
anywhere excepting on Main Street and request that their 
employees do likewise, the Council would repeal the one-hour 
parking law. There were ________ signed in favor, and five signed 
against. The Council ordered that the petition be published in 
The Daily Sentinel. 
 
City Manager Thompson reported that Mr. Lampshire had offered 

$35.00 for tax certificates three lots in Crawford's Sub-
division. Councilman Hall moved, Councilman Rogers seconded the 
motion that the offer of Mr. Lampshire for the tax certificates 
on Lots 1, 2, 3, in Block 4, Crawford's sub*- Division to the 
City of Grand Junction be accepted. Upon which motion the 
following vote was cast: Councilmen voting YEA, Penberthy, 
Meders, Bear, Rogers, Hall, Ellison, Moslander. All the 
Councilmen voting YEA, the President declared the motion carried. 
 
The matter of issuing a license and taking a bond for the J. A. 
Harrison Auction Yards was brought up and discussed. The Council 
referred the matter to City Attorney Hinman. 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting, on 

motion of Councilman Penberthy, seconded by Councilman Meders the 
meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Niles 
City Clerk 


